
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 
October 12, 2023 

 
 

The Town of Orleans Town Board held a regular scheduled board meeting on October 12, 2023 
at 7:00PM at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 
 
Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Mary Ford-Waterman and Thomas Johnston 
 
Members Absent: Peter Wilson and Gwen Kirkby 
 
Others Present: Jim Burrows, Rob Black, Rob Campany, Pam McDowell, Irene Carman, Ashley 
Garcia, and Brandi Moore. 

Supervisor Rarick called meeting to order at 7:10pm 
 
1. Approval of minutes- A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Mary Ford-
Waterman  to accept September 14, 2023 minutes as read   
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 
Peter Wilson, Absent    All in favor motion carried 
 
2. Ashley Garcia approached the board and explained a recent crossing incident at the 
crosswalk in front of the school drop off zone. Brandi Moore also spoke to board. They would 
like a crossing guard in the mornings and afternoon.  Discussion was held. Ashley Garcia is 
willing to be a crossing guard.   
 
A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by Thomas Johnston to hire Ashley 
Garcia as a crossing guard. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 
Peter Wilson, Absent    All in favor motion carried 
 
3. IMA with Village of Alexandria Bay- Jim Burrows spoke and explained IMA Resolution with 
the town board.  Resolution as follows: 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 



4. Andy Baltz of Fishers Landing Fire Department approached the board and would like the 
town board to consider putting quick connects & caps, on the LaFargeville fire hydrants. Andy 
had quotes for the board which would cost approximately $300.00 per hydrant. Discussion was 
held. Supervisor explained that only the LaFargeville Water District would have to pay for these 
and he would have to check on their account. 
 
5. Lee Shimel- Update- Fineview association would like to update zoning ordinance height 
restrictions on the island. Lee stated that this is one of the things the zoning board is looking to 
change. Lee asked town board what they would like to with a business in town that is not in 
compliance with the site plan review process, choices were local court or supreme court. 
Discussion was held.  Town board would like them to start with local court first. 
 
6. Rob Campany – Rob gave town board update on projects. 
 
7.Rob Black updated town board. Rob has received bids for fuel tanks as follows.   
 
A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by Thomas Johnston to accept 
Christman Fuel Bid (low bid) in the amount of $11,728.00. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 
Peter Wilson, Absent    All in favor motion carried 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 

 



 
 
 



 

8. Town Clerk Report reviewed 

9.  Bills Audited in the amount of $560.183.45 

 

 A  motion was made by Mary Ford- Waterman and seconded by Thomas Johnston to adjourn 
meeting 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Absent 
Peter Wilson, Absent    All in favor motion carried 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM 

Respectfully submitted 

Tammy Donnelly 

 


